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Thursday, August 11, 2022
     9:00 am - 4:00 pm FBC Rummage Sale

Friday, August 12, 2022
     9:00 am - 4:00 pm FBC Rummage Sale

Saturday, August 13, 2022
     9:00 am - 12:00 pm FBC Rummage Sale

Sunday, August 14, 2022
     9:00 am     Summer Choir Rehearsal
     9:30 am     Sunday School
   10:30 am     Worship
   10:30 am    Deacon Recommendations 
                           Due
   11:30 am    Special Called Business 
                           Meeting

Tuesday, August 16, 2022
     3:45 pm      Ruth Bradley’s “How to Study
                           the Bible” study group
     5:00 pm      Lydia’s Cloth

Thursday, August 18, 2022
     12:00 pm - 2:00 pm Food Pantry

 
Corbin Independent Schools is hosting a book drive 
to replenish the destroyed school libraries in Eastern 
Kentucky.  Please donate new or gently used Childrens/
Tweens/Young Adult Books that are appropriate for 
Kindergarten thru 8th Grade.  We do not need any adult 
novels or textbooks. You may drop books off at the Corbin
Annex Building (Hacker Building) across the street from 
the Football Field or if you need to bring to church we will 
take them for you.  Thank you!!
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Stained Glass Saints

This week we remember Rebecca and Cecil Hayes.  The following 
is excerpted from “In the Beginning” - the 75th Anniversary 
history of First Baptist Church:

	 Cecil Hayes was once referred to - by a small boy in 		
	 the church - as “that white-haired preacher.” He is not a 	
  	 preacher, but he does appear to enjoy his religion as 	
	 much as any minister. Cecil came to Corbin in 1919, just 	
	 out of army service in World War I. He soon started 		
	 attending the old First Baptist Church on Ford Street. He 	
	 met Rebecca Booker, who, in his words, “suited my 		
	 fancy,” and they married on February 21, 1922. 		
	 Shortly afterward, they joined the church.

In her tenure at First Baptist, Mrs. Hayes was a member of 
the choir, church pianist, associate organist, Sunday School 
department director, president of the Grace Class, and a member 
of the WMU. In 1967, she and Cecil went on a mission trip to Key 
West, FL.

Mr. Hayes served as a deacon at First Baptist, with 25 years 
as chair. For more than 50 years, he was director of a Sunday 
School department; an additional 12 years were spent as Sunday 
School Director Cecil’s most visible - and longest - contribution 
to the church was as a member of the Sanctuary Choir, where 
he sang in the Bass section for 70 years (Someone once said 
that Cecil had a voice like God’s, only deeper!).  Born in the 
19th century, Cecil Hayes lived through the entire 20th century, 
passing in January of 2000 at the age of 104.

We give thanks to God for the legacy of Rebecca and Cecil Hayes, 
two of our Stained Glass Saints.

Save the Date
We will have a special called business meeting on 
Sunday, August 14, immediately following worship to 
vote on selling the Sojourn House and White Flag 
buildings to Corbin City Schools for the appraised 
value of $110,000. Please be available after the 
service that day to help us with this important 
business. 

www.corbinfbc.org



Pastoral Care Emergencies
Nights and Weekend:

Minister:  		  Paul Sims
			   606-202-0595
	            
If you are unable to reach this minister, please leave a 
message on voice mail. Messages will be monitored at 
regular intervals.

Deacon: 		  Donna Davis
			   606-524-4256

  

The Sanctuary flowers for Sunday, August 14, 2022 
are placed in memory of my parents 

CECIL AND T.P. HARRIS and my husband
DAMON HODGES

by
Peggy Harris Hodges

Shoebox Ministry
The winter shoebox ministry for children 
in need is gearing back up! Nancy Rich and 
others have worked very diligently helping 
to “sustain community” needs with this 
mission. Donations of items needed to fill 
these boxes are gladly accepted. Or you 
may want to indicate a portion of your 
offering contribution be deposited to the 
Shoebox Ministry fund. 
Washcloths and KIDS Toothpaste are being 
collected the month of  August and can be 
dropped off across from the church office.   

August 7, 2022 Offering Summary:
		   Budget Offerings:		 $       7,061.00
   Fiscal YTD Budget Offerings:  	 $  358,745.71
		   YTD Budget Goal:		 $  431,283.00
   Loose Change Offering Total:	 $	       7.73		

         The month of  August offering will benefit 
     Corbin Community Backpack Program.

		

First Baptist Church at Worship

The Tenth Sunday after Pentecost

August 14, 2022
Ten-thirty O’clock in the Morning

Scripture Lessons
Jeremiah 23: 23-29   

  Luke 12 : 49-56  
 

Children’s Moment by Jeremiah Banks 

Clarinet Solo by Samuel Garr
There Is Power in the Blood

Anthem by The Summer Choir
Psalm 139

Sermon by Alex Lockridge
“When God Doesn’t Make Sense”

FBC Eastern Kentucky Flood Relief 2022
What an amazing response by an amazing community! While there is 
still much work left to be done, it is important to acknowledge the work 
of God in our community.
We give thanks for this entire community. We are thankful for Todd 
Tremaine and Mel Chandler who have coordinated and are driving 
the donations. We are thankful for Ruth Ann Davis, Keith Childers, 
and Bissells Inc for their generous donation of paper products and 
cleaning/hygiene supplies. We are thankful for Corbin Family Dental 
Care for their donation of dental supplies. We are thankful for Corbin 
Redhound Football Freshmen team for helping to load up our vehicles. 
We are thankful for Cooperative Baptist Fellowship of Georgia for 
their donation of 250 disaster response buckets. There are too many 
to name, but we are thankful for each and every person who donated 
items, money, and time. All this contributes to a severe need, and we 
can’t do it without a supportive and generous community.
There is much work left to do, and more calls will go out. We know you 
will answer the call when it comes. Until then, thank you for responding 
to a need and for being our community. We give thanks to God for all of 
you.

 


